
June 16, 2000

BUREAU CIRCULAR NO. 1409

To All Members of the Bureau:

Re:  VOLUNTEER FIRE COMPANY - CODE 994
     EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, 2000

This is to advise that for new and renewal business effective on or after October 1, 2000 the
annual loss costs for volunteer fire exposure under Code 994, Volunteer Fire Company, will
be based on revised population estimates promulgated by the Bureau of the Census for the
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania as of 1998.

This data is issued in a Pennsylvania State Data Center publication, The Population of
Pennsylvania Municipalities:  1960 - 1998.  This publication is available from the Pennsylvania
State Data Center, Penn State Harrisburg, 777 West Harrisburg Pike, Middletown, PA
17057-4894, telephone (717) 948-6336, fax (717) 948-6754, e-mail - psdc@psu.edu.

Bureau staff will be modifying Code 994 population figures for data cards effective on or after
October 1, 2000.  If your company has any questions regarding these population figures or if
you need advance information, you may contact the Classification and Field Operations
Department of the Bureau.

Timothy L. Wisecarver
President
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Remember to visit our web site at www.pcrb.com for more information about this
and other topics.


